Minutes
Bluff City Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Special Called Meeting
July 24, 2018

Mayor Wells called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Members present were Jack Stratton, Ray Harrington and Richard Bowling.

Members absent: Sandra Madison and David Smith.

Prayer was given by Richard Bowling, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Wells opened the floor for the following:

Citizen Comments — First Session — None

Discussion / Action — First Reading on Ordinance 2018-003
City Attorney Paul Frye read the ordinance which is the Appropriation Ordinance for the Fiscal
Year Ending June 30, 2019. Motion to approve on first reading was made by Vice Mayor
Harrington. Second by Alderman Bowling. Vote was as follows: Alderman Stratton-Yes, Vice
Mayor Hatrington-Yes and Alderman Bowling — Yes. Motion carried

Discussion / Action — First Reading on Ordinance 2018-004
City Attorney Paul Frye read the ordinance which is to provide for the General Revenue of the
Town of Bluff City, TN for the fiscal year 2018-2019 to be known as the Real and Personal
Property Tax Levy Ordinance for the Fiscal Year Ending June 30, 2019. Setting the tax rate at
$1.28 per $100 assessed value. Motion to approve on first reading was made by Alderman
Bowling. Second by Vice Mayor Harrington. Vote was as follows: Alderman Stratton-Yes, Vice
Mayor Harrington-Yes and Alderman Bowling — Yes. Motion carried.

Discussion/ Action — First Reading on Ordinance 2018-005

City Attorney Paul Frye read the ordinance which amends Section 17-111(1) of the Bluif City

Municipal Code Regarding Garbage Collection Fees within the Town of Bluff City, TN. This sets

the fee at $11.00 per month. Motion to approve on first reading was made by Alderman Bowling.
Second by Vice Mayor Harrington. Vote was as follows: Alderman Stratton-Yes, Vice Mayor
Harrington-Yes and Alderman Bowling — Yes. Motion carried.

Citizen Comments — Second Session
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Julie Venable Carty of 209 Smith Street Ext. thanked the officer that came to help her with her
fallen tree.

With no other business motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Bowling. Second by Vice Mayor
Harrington. Vote was as follows: Alderman Stratton-Yes, Vice Mayor Harrington-Yes and
Alderman Bowling — Yes. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:07 a.m.

Irene Wells, Mayor /City Manager

Attest this 24" day of July 2018

)] d
Sharon Greene, CMFO



